
 
 

August 6, 2007 
 
The Honorable John D. Dingell 
Chairman, Committee on Energy and Commerce 
U.S. House of Representatives 
2125 Rayburn House Office Building 
Washington, DC 20515 
 
Dear Chairman Dingell: 
 
On behalf of the American Psychiatric Association, the medical specialty representing 
more than 38,000 psychiatric physicians nationwide, I would like to thank you for your 
leadership in ensuring that the Children’s Health and Medicare Protection (CHAMP) 
Act of 2007, H.R. 3162, included a landmark change in Medicare coverage of 
outpatient treatment for mental illness.  
 
Section 203 of the CHAMP Act ends Medicare’s 40 years of discrimination against 
beneficiaries requiring outpatient psychiatric services. Since the Medicare program was 
signed into law 42 years ago, enrollees have been required by law to pay a coinsurance 
of 50 percent for outpatient mental health services – two and one half times the 
customary 20 percent coinsurance paid for other Medicare Part B services.  There is no 
justification for making beneficiaries pay half the cost of their care simply because they 
need mental health care. 
 
For over 20 years, the APA has worked to end Medicare’s discrimination against 
patients in need of psychiatric care. Our members applaud you for taking this historic 
action in support of our patients. With a difficult negotiation process ahead, we urge 
your continued support for Medicare mental health fairness.  
 
The APA commends you on House passage of the Children’s Health and Medicare 
Protection Act, and our 38,000 psychiatric physicians extend their gratitude to you for 
supporting the mental health needs of our patients. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Carolyn B. Robinowitz, M.D. 
President 

 


